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LONDON (S&P Global Ratings) April 11, 2018--S&P Global Ratings today assigned
its 'A' issue rating to Euronext N.V.'s inaugural €500 million senior
unsecured bond due in 2025. The long-term issuer credit rating on Euronext is
'A' and the outlook is stable (see "Euronext Assigned 'A/A-1' Ratings; Outlook
Stable," published on April 3, 2018).

Euronext plans to use the proceeds from the proposed bond issuance to
refinance an existing €165 million term loan and the €173 million drawdown
under the €250 million revolving credit facility (RCF) it used in the
acquisition of the Irish Stock Exchange (ISE). Euronext will retain access to
a €250 million RCF for general corporate purposes. The bond rating benefits
from Euronext's minimal financial risk profile. It has no prior-ranking
debt--the bond has the same seniority as the RCF.

We view this transaction as leverage neutral, as we net the €500 million of
gross debt against the surplus cash we estimate Euronext will accumulate by
the end of 2018. We take into account Euronext's plan to spend €100
million-€150 million on bolt-on acquisitions to help diversify revenue streams
and calculate its weighted-average funds from operations (FFO) to debt at
250%, debt to EBITDA at around 0.3x, and EBITDA to interest expenses at around
44x for the 2017-2019 period. These ratios underpin our minimal financial risk
profile assessment.
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Certain terms used in this report, particularly certain adjectives used to
express our view on rating relevant factors, have specific meanings ascribed
to them in our criteria, and should therefore be read in conjunction with such
criteria. Please see Ratings Criteria at www.standardandpoors.com for further
information. Complete ratings information is available to subscribers of
RatingsDirect at www.capitaliq.com. All ratings affected by this rating action
can be found on the S&P Global Ratings' public website at
www.standardandpoors.com. Use the Ratings search box located in the left
column. Alternatively, call one of the following S&P Global Ratings numbers:
Client Support Europe (44) 20-7176-7176; London Press Office (44)
20-7176-3605; Paris (33) 1-4420-6708; Frankfurt (49) 69-33-999-225; Stockholm
(46) 8-440-5914; or Moscow 7 (495) 783-4009.
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